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August 10, 2018 

The Corporation of the Town of Tecumseh 
917 Lesperance Road 
Tecumseh, ON N8N 1W9 

Mr. Phil Bartnik, P.Eng., Director Public Works and Environmental Services 

Re: County Road 11 & South Talbot Road Intersection Improvements 
Request for Drainage Appointment – Oldcastle Road & Branch Drain 

Dear Mr. Bartnik 

The County of Essex has retained the services of CIMA+ to undertake the detailed 
design for the County Road 11 (Walker Road) and South Talbot Road intersection. 
Improvements will include a modern roundabout to improve safety and operational 
efficiency. We anticipate that the improvements will impact the Oldcastle Road & Branch 
Drain on the east side of the intersection. 

Through previous correspondence with your office, the County understands that N.J. 
Peralta Engineering Ltd. is currently appointed by the Town to complete a Section 78 
Report, and that the Report is in the early stages of the process. For efficiencies, the 
County is requesting that the Town of Tecumseh revise N.J. Peralta Engineering Ltd.’s 
current scope of work to include coordination with CIMA+ for the County’s works and 
incorporation of the final design of the drainage works into the Section 78 Report. The 
following are items that will be necessary from N.J. Peralta Engineering Ltd. in order for 
CIMA+ to complete the detailed design: 

• Oldcastle Road & Branch Drain flow rates for the concrete culvert crossing 
South Talbot Road, on the east side of County Road 11; 

• Confirmation as to the suitability of the proposed culvert location, 
orientation, size, invert elevations and embedment; 

• Confirmation as to the suitability of the proposed revised drain alignment 
(horizontal and vertical); 
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• Input with respect to any design elements which may be required to be 
incorporated into the roundabout design to ensure the successful completion 
of Engineer’s Report. 

 

Should you require further information, please contact me by email at 
tbateman@countyofessex.on.ca or by phone at extension 1316. 

 
Regards, 

 

Name of Sender 
Position/Title 

mailto:tbateman@countyofessex.on.ca
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August 10, 2018 

The Corporation of the Town of Tecumseh 
917 Lesperance Road 
Tecumseh, ON N8N 1W9 

Mr. Phil Bartnik, P.Eng., Director Public Works and Environmental Services 

Re: County Road 11 & South Talbot Road Intersection Improvements 
Request for Drainage Appointment – South Talbot-Holden Outlet & Branch 
Drain 

Dear Mr. Bartnik, 

The County of Essex has retained the services of CIMA+ to undertake the detailed 
design for the County Road 11 (Walker Road) and South Talbot Road intersection. 
Improvements will include a modern roundabout to improve safety and operational 
efficiency. We anticipate that the improvements will impact the South Talbot-Holden 
Outlet & Branch Drain 

Through previous correspondence with your office, the County understands that Dillon 
Consulting Limited is currently appointed by the Town to complete a Section 78 Report, 
and that the report is ready to be brought forward to Town Council. In an effort to avoid 
delays associated with a scope change to the existing report, the County would like 
initiate a new Section 78 Report. For efficiencies and continuity, we would respectfully 
request that Dillon Consulting Limited be appointed by the Town to complete the 
Engineer’s Report. We are requesting coordination between the appointed engineer and 
CIMA+ to complete these works and have the final design incorporated into the Section 
78 Report. The following are items that will be necessary from Dillon Consulting Ltd. in 
order for CIMA+ to complete the detailed design: 

• South Talbot-Holden Outlet & Branch Drain flow rates for the structure 
crossing County Road 11; 

• Confirmation as to the suitability of the proposed culvert location, 
orientation, size, invert elevations and embedment; 

  



Request for Drainage Appointment – South Talbot-Holden Outlet & Branch Drain 
Page 2 of 2 
August 10, 2018 

 

Page 2 of 2 

 

• Confirmation as to the suitability of the proposed revised drain alignment 
(horizontal and vertical); 

• Input with respect to any design elements which may be required to be 
incorporated into the roundabout design to ensure the successful completion 
of the Engineer’s Report. 

 

Enclosed with this letter is a signed copy of the Section 78 form, Notice of Request for 
Drain Improvement. Thank you for your assistance with this matter.  

Should you require further information, please contact me by email at 
tbateman@countyofessex.on.ca or by phone at extension 1316. 

 
 
Regards, 

 

Name of Sender 
Position/Title 

mailto:tbateman@countyofessex.on.ca



